
 

 

Hedge Cutting On Parish Council Land 
 
At a recent Forward Planning meeting, the 
Parish Council agreed to a plan to reduce 
all parish Council-
owned hedges to 4 
feet in height.  The 
plan will start to 
be rolled out over 
this second half of 
the year. 
 
 
Cornwallis Commemorations a huge 
success 
 
Friday 5th July saw Milford-on-Sea step 
back in time, with the National Service of 
Commemoration for Admiral Sir William 
Cornwallis, Milford resident who died 200 
years ago.  Cornwallis played an key role in 
preventing a French invasion during the 
Napoleonic Wars but despite his 
achievements he was a modest fellow and 
requested that he was to be largely 
forgotten after his death, with no 
memorial on his grave at All SaintsΩ Church.  
Fast forward to the present day, when 
Georgian Naval Interest group the 1805 
Club contacted the Milford-on-Sea 
Historical Record Society to try and track 
down CornwallisΩ last resting place.  With 
the help of the MOSHRS, the grave was 
located and repaired and the two 
organisations, and supported by the Parish 
Council amongst others, planned a day of 
commemorations for the whole village to 

enjoy.   
 
In addition, a new Heritage 
Trail leaflet, illustrated by 
local artist Shaun Stevens has 
been produced.  The leaflet is 
available from various 
outlets in the village and 
beyond, including the Parish 
Office, Village News, Library, 

Hurst Marine and Community Centre.  The 
trail highlights various key places and 
people in CornwallisΩ life and will help 
locals and tourist alike discover MilfordΩs 
role in Georgian naval History. 
 
We are pleased to highlight a few of the 
key moments, captured by local 
photographer Paul French from Southpoint 
Films, to remember the day.   
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Next meetings  
Planning - Monday 5th August, 2nd 
September, 7th October. 
Parish Council - Monday 19th August, 16th 
September, 21st October.  
Village Hall, Park Lane at 6.30pm.  Agendas 
available 5 working days in advance.  
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MOS2—Local Plan Review 2016 -2036 
 
Milford-on-Sea Parish Council was 
represented at the public consultation in 
early July hearing to examine the evidence 
involved in the District CouncilΩ s proposal 
to include site MoS2 for development as 
part of its emerging local plan. 
 
MoS2  has been put forward by New 
Forest District Council with a 
recommendation for 110 houses to be 
built on this site which borders the B3058 
opposite the school,  Manor Road and 
Barnes Lane.  This development forms part 
of the 10,500 new homes which the 
District is required to supply during the 
period 2016 – нлос and which will replace 
the current local plan which compelled 
Milford-on-Sea to supply 30 houses;  a 
requirement which has now been 
completed with the addition of  an extra 
12 dwellings on the School Lane site. 
 
Parish Councillors informed the Inspector 
that its basic conviction is that the Manor 
Road site is inappropriate for development 
on the grounds that loss of more Green 
Belt land would be a huge blow for the 
village,   that the village infrastructure  -  
roads,  parking,  sewerage could not cope 
with a large increase in housing and that 
this development on the edge of the 

National Park was inappropriate and 
detrimental to the Park.  It was also 
pointed out that 90 new bungalows had 
appeared without any need for planning 
consent on the former Carrington Park 
caravan site (now called Solent Grange),  
that 9 new houses were being constructed 
in the centre of the village off the 
Keyhaven Road so the villageΩs 
contribution to new homes within the local 
plan has largely been met.  Vitally, neither 
of these developments carried an 
obligation for the affordable housing that 
the village needs. 
 
It was made clear to the Inspector that the 
village feels cheated of the opportunity to 
build the affordable houses that are 
required and which the School Lane site 
should have provided.  It was made clear 
that  the Village therefore has no faith that 



 

 

the target of 50 per cent of new homes on 
the Manor Road site should be affordable 
will be honoured.   
 
Pennyfarthing,  who already own part of 
the Manor Road site and have an option to 
purchase most of the rest, was also 
represented at the hearing.   The Parish 
Council was shocked to hear that the 
developer wants to develop the land with 
170 dwellings in defiance of the NFDCΩs 
proposal for 110.  NFDC was adamant that 
it would not condone any more than 110 
homes.   The District CouncilΩs spokesman 
made a compelling argument for what 
would be a relatively low density and 
which will include much ΨbufferingΩ and 
efforts to create a ΨsylvanΩ  environment 
aiming to respect the rural location.   So, 
pressure is expected from the developer to 
increase the number of dwellings on this 
site and one can only hope that,  if the 
Inspector determines that MoS2 will 
remain within the local plan as a 
development site,  NFDC will be constant 
in its stance that it is not prepared to 
compromise on any greater number.    
 
The Parish Council will continue in its 
efforts to support appropriate 
development,  to fight inappropriate 
development and will strive to supply the 
affordable housing that the village needs 
for local people.  
 
 
MOS1 Land North Of School Lane 
 
Following the decision of the Planning 
Inspector to uphold the appeal by 
Pennyfarthing Homes to build 42 homes  
on the MOS1 site, Land North of School 
Lane, the developer has issued details of 
how the scheme will progress. 
 Subject to County Council Highways 
agreement and the result of archaeological 
surveys, work will commence on 23rd July.  
The developer is aiming to complete the 

car park/ school drop off area to the north 
of the site and associated footpath to the 
school during the August in order to have 
this completed for the start of term in 
September.   In addition, all site traffic is 
scheduled to end the northern part of the 
site with no site traffic coming through 
School Lane and no deliveries taking place 
during school run times.   
 
Following discussions with the Parish 
Council,  Pennyfarthing has confirmed 
allotments will be comply  with national 
size guidelines nad the open space area 
will also be complicit with guidelines or 
soft landscaping so that it will be properly 
levelled and drained.  On top of this, the 
proposed play area will consist of informal  
equipment such a wooden trim trail, 
tunnels, mounds and so on.  The Parish 
Council has requested this area be fenced 
off in order to protect from incursions by 
dogs.  Both the Pennyfarthing and the 
Parish Council will continue to press for 
better traffic control at the Everton 
junction but recognise this may be subject 
to the outcome of MOS2 Local Plan 
Review, as discussed earlier.  The timescale 
for the completion of the development is 2 
years. 
 
Speed Indicator Device Up & Running 
 
You may have noticed  the new SID (Speed 
Indicator Device) purchased by the Parish 
Council, at various spots around the 
village.  To date, it has been sited near the 
primary 
school, on 
Cliff Road 
and also park 
road.  As well 
as flashing 
the speed of vehicles to their drivers it is 
also colleting data on speeds and times of 
day.  These numbers will be analysed by 
the Parish Office to see if patterns emerge.  
We will publish this data in future editions. 

 

 

Community Meadow Picnic 
 
The opening of the new Community 
Meadow took place with  picnic at the end 
of June.  Lots of people turned up and 
enjoyed a pleasant couple of hours in the 
sun, enjoying the sunshine. New raised 
beds, a sensory planting scheme and new 
paths have all been designed in order for 
everyone in our community to be able to 
visit.   
 
Parish Council Chair Bob Bishop thanked 
the efforts of the Milford Conservation 
Volunteers and Milford Gardening Club 
and the input of the Dementia Group and 
Little Explorers Nursery, who have all 
contributed to this lovely tranquil space. 
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Hurst Road Toddler Playpark Upgrade 
 
Following last yearΩs extension to the play 
facilities on the sea front at Hurst Road, 
the Parish Council is now 
looking at options to 
upgrade the existing 
toddler facilities  sited 
there.  It is hoped that 
some new pieces of 
equipment will be 
installed over the next 
few months to replace 
worn items.  Watch this 
space for more details in 
the next edition. 

Crisp Packet Recycling at the Parish Office 
 
Continuing the work to make Milford-on-
Sea Plastic free, the Parish Office has been 
designated a crisp packet recycling point.  
You can bring your empty crisp packets 
(any brand) into the office from where 
they will collected and sent off to recycling 
facilities, saving them from going to landfill 
or being incinerated. 

 
In addition, the local Brownies and Guides 
conducted another Beach Clean in early 
July and a community-wide beach clean is 
set for  Saturday 21st September, at 
10.30am by the Needles Eye Café—
everyone is 
welcome and 
equipment will be 
provided.  Pop the 
date in your diary! 
 
Village Green events 
 
HereΩs a round up of what is happening on 
the Village Green over the coming months: 
 
20th July—Armistice Peace Service 
21st July—K9 Angels Dog Show 
17th & 18th August—Art on the Green 
10th & 11th November—Remembrance 
Services 
 
If you would like to book the Village Green 
and/ or Phone Box for your event, contact 
the Parish Office. 


